
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA . 
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS 

(RAILWAY BOARD) 

No.2022/F(X)II/PD/1 

The General Manager, 
All Indian Railways. 

New Delhi, dated 03.04.2024 

Sub: Productivity Test-reg. Standard Proforma for calculation of FIRR. 

Ref: MF's letter No. F(X)II/2022/PD/1 dated 05.07.2023 and 13-12-2023. 

Vide Member Finance's letter referred above, Railways were advised to conduct 
Productivity Test for all those projects where it is due and to submit the report of 
such tests to Railway Board. 

2. It is observed that the Zonal Railways have not been regular in carrying out and 
submitting their respective reports to Railway Board. After initial submission to 
Board's office during the months of July and August 2023, only one Railway i.e. 
SECR has submitted the report of Productivity Test to Board's office. 

3. The essentiality of Productivity Tests has already been conveyed earlier vide 
Board's letter of even number dated 31.03-2022 read with letter dated 15-02-2023. 
Railways are expected to undertake the Productivity Test for all those projects 
where this test is due as per codal provisions. 

4. It is therefore advised to conduct the Productivity tests for the projects wh~re it is 
due and send the reports to this office at the earliest. 

Copy to: PFAs, All Zonal Railway 

h:rt-
(Sanjeet Kumar) 

Joint Director Finance (Exp.) 
Railway Board • 
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